Greenville Town Board

P. O. BOX 188
GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124
812-923-5649

Robert Gibson, President of Board

Jack Sprigler, Clerk-Treasurer

August 13, 1979

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board was opened by President Robert Gibson.

In attendance was V. Ham, Bob Isgrigg, G. Getrost, C. Tush, D. Cristiani, R. Gibson, W. Voyles, P. Tush, J. Sprigler, J. Hazelwood and other interested persons.

Minutes of the previous meeting was read and approved. Financial statements was presented to each board member.

Bob Isgrigg discused the proposed water utility expansion with board members.

Mr. Gibson motioned that the town repair the truck that will be needed for winter use, motioned seconded by Pearl Tush.

Mr. Dennis Windell, a Greenville resident questioned the board on the status of sewers for this area. The board advised him that the originally proposed plan was not acceptable to those effected and that sewers for the present time seem out of the question.

The board accepted the bid of D. Cristiani of \$4,750 for improvements to E. Harrison Street. One other bid was received, that of Corydon Crushed Stone in the amount of \$5,045.00.

The board also accepted the bid of D. Cristiani for installation of drainage pipe, catch basins and ditching on W. Harrison Street in the amount of \$2,816.00 and if funds is available for \$4,716.00 for the coverage of pipe instead of open ditching.

Mr. G. Getrost advised the board that the the loyd County School Corporation' is planning to relocate a water line at Floyd Central High School and the Engineer requested the water utility pay for jackets where the line is under the roadway. The board agreed upon motion by President Robert Gibson, seconded by William Voyles, to a minimum charge as a protection of the water line during severe weather.

Being no further business coming before the board, Mr. Gibson motioned for adjournment, seconded by Pearl Tush.

Ma V. Harm appointed Town MAKShall, effective July 1, 1979.

Respectfully submitted,

Clerk-Treasurer

Robert Gibson

President

Greenville Town Board

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812 - 923-5649

Robert Gibson, President of Board

Jack Sprigler, Clerk-Treasurer

OATH OF OFFICE - TOWN MARSHALL

I, Virginia Ham, hereby agree to uphold the laws of the State of Indiana,
Town of Greenville, Floyd County, Indiana.

Dated this 13th day of August 1979.

My Commission Expires 10-11-82

Janice S. Gibson